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(9) Any non-duplicative, relevant sup-
porting documentation; and 

(10) A certification by a person with 
knowledge of the facts that the rep-
resentations made in the application or 
request are accurate and complete. The 
following form of certification is suffi-
cient for this purpose: ‘‘I hereby certify 
that the statements contained in the 
submission are true and complete to 
the best of my knowledge. [Name and 
Title].’’ 

(d) Waiver of requirements. The Man-
aging Director may waive any require-
ment of this section for good cause. 
The Managing Director shall provide 
prompt notice of any such waiver to 
the Board of Directors. The Board of 
Directors may overrule any waiver 
granted by the Managing Director 
under this paragraph. 

(e) Withdrawal. Once filed, an applica-
tion or request may be withdrawn only 
upon written request. The Finance 
Board will not consider a request for 
withdrawal after transmission by the 
Secretary to the Board to the requester 
of a response in final form. 

[64 FR 30883, June 9, 1999, as amended at 65 
FR 8257, Feb. 18, 2000; 67 FR 12844, Mar. 20, 
2002] 

§ 907.7 Issuance of Waivers, Approvals, 
No-Action Letters, and Regulatory 
Interpretations. 

(a) Board of Directors review. At least 
three business days prior to issuance to 
the requester, the Secretary to the 
Board shall transmit each Approval, 
No-Action Letter, or Regulatory Inter-
pretation issued by the Chairperson or 
Finance Board staff to the Board of Di-
rectors for review. 

(b) Issuance and effectiveness. A Waiv-
er, Approval, No-Action Letter, or Reg-
ulatory Interpretation is not effective 
until the Secretary to the Board has 
transmitted it in final form to the re-
quester. 

(c) Abbreviated form. The Finance 
Board may respond to an application or 
request in an abbreviated form, con-
sisting of a concise statement of the 
nature of the response, without re-
statement of the underlying facts. 

Subpart C—Case-by-Case Deter-
minations; Review of Disputed 
Supervisory Determinations 

§ 907.8 Case-by-Case Determinations. 
(a) Petition for Case-by-Case Deter-

mination. A Bank or the Office of Fi-
nance may seek a Case-by-Case Deter-
mination concerning any matter that 
may require a determination, finding 
or approval under the Act or Finance 
Board regulations by the Board of Di-
rectors, and for which no controlling 
statutory, regulatory or other Finance 
Board standard previously has been es-
tablished. The Office of Finance or a 
Bank seeking a Case-by-Case Deter-
mination shall file a Petition for Case- 
by-Case Determination in accordance 
with § 907.10. 

(b) Intervention. A Member, a Bank, 
or the Office of Finance may file a Re-
quest to Intervene in the consideration 
of the Petition in accordance with 
§ 907.11 if it believes its rights may be 
affected. 

[64 FR 30883, June 9, 1999, as amended at 65 
FR 8257, Feb. 18, 2000] 

§ 907.9 [Reserved] 

§ 907.10 Petitions. 
Each Petition brought pursuant to 

this subpart shall comply with the fol-
lowing requirements: 

(a) Filing. The Petition shall be in 
writing. The original and three copies 
shall be filed with the Secretary to the 
Board, Federal Housing Finance Board, 
1777 F Street NW., Washington, DC 
20006. 

(b) Information requirements. Each Pe-
tition shall contain: 

(1) The name of the Petitioner, and 
the name, title, address, telephone 
number, and electronic mail address, if 
any, of the official filing the Petition 
on its behalf; 

(2) The name, address, telephone 
number, and electronic mail address, if 
any, of a contact person from whom Fi-
nance Board staff may seek additional 
information if necessary; 

(3) The section numbers of the par-
ticular provisions of the Act or Fi-
nance Board rules, regulations, poli-
cies, or orders to which the Petition re-
lates, and, if the Petition is for Review 
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of a Disputed Supervisory Determina-
tion, identification of the disputed Su-
pervisory Determination; 

(4) Identification of the determina-
tion or relief requested, including any 
alternative relief requested if the pri-
mary relief is denied, and a clear state-
ment of why such relief is needed; 

(5) A statement of the particular 
facts and circumstances giving rise to 
the Petition and identifying all rel-
evant legal and factual issues; 

(6) A summary of any steps taken to 
date by the Petitioner to address or re-
solve the dispute or issue; or, in cases 
involving safety and soundness or com-
pliance issues, a summary of any ac-
tions taken by the Petitioner in the in-
terim to implement corrective action; 

(7) The Petitioner’s argument in sup-
port of its position, including citation 
to any supporting legal opinions, pol-
icy statements, or other relevant 
precedent and supporting documenta-
tion, if any; 

(8) References to all relevant authori-
ties, including the Act, Finance Board 
rules, regulations, policies, and orders, 
judicial decisions, administrative deci-
sions, relevant statutory interpreta-
tions, and policy statements; 

(9) A reasoned opinion of counsel sup-
porting the relief or interpretation 
sought and distinguishing any adverse 
authority; 

(10) Any non-duplicative, relevant 
supporting documentation; and 

(11) A certification by a person with 
knowledge of the facts that the rep-
resentations made in the Petition are 
accurate and complete. The following 
form of certification is sufficient for 
this purpose: ‘‘I hereby certify that the 
statements contained in the Petition 
are true and complete to the best of my 
knowledge. [Name and Title].’’ 

(c) Authorization. Each Petition shall 
be accompanied by a resolution of the 
Petitioner’s board of directors concur-
ring in the substance and authorizing 
the filing of the Petition. 

(d) Request to Appear. The Petition 
may contain a request that staff or an 
agent of the Petitioner be permitted to 
make a personal appearance before the 
Board of Directors at any meeting con-
vened to consider the Petition pursu-
ant to these procedures. A statement of 
the reasons a written presentation 

would not suffice shall accompany a 
Request to Appear. The statement 
shall specifically: 

(1) Identify any questions of fact that 
are in dispute; 

(2) Summarize the evidence that 
would be presented at the meeting; and 

(3) Identify any proposed witnesses, 
and state the substance of their antici-
pated testimony. 

[64 FR 30883, June 9, 1999, as amended at 65 
FR 8257, Feb. 18, 2000] 

§ 907.11 Requests to Intervene. 
(a) Filing—(1) Date. Any Request to 

Intervene in consideration of a Peti-
tion under this subpart shall be in 
writing and shall be filed with the Sec-
retary to the Board within 45 days from 
the date the Petition is filed. 

(2) Information requirements. A Re-
quest to Intervene shall include the in-
formation required by § 907.10(b), where 
applicable, and a concise statement of 
the position and interest of the Inter-
venor and the grounds for the proposed 
intervention. 

(3) Authorization. If the entity re-
questing intervention is a Bank or the 
Office of Finance, the Request to Inter-
vene shall be accompanied by a resolu-
tion of the Petitioner’s board of direc-
tors concurring in the substance and 
authorizing the filing of the Request. If 
the entity requesting intervention is 
not a Bank or the Office of Finance, 
the Request to Intervene shall be 
signed by an official of the entity with 
authority to authorize the filing of the 
Request, and shall include a statement 
describing such authority. 

(4) Request to Appear. A Request to 
Intervene may include a Request to 
Appear before the Board of Directors in 
any meeting conducted under these 
procedures to consider a Petition. A 
Request to Appear shall be accom-
panied by a statement containing the 
information required by § 907.10(d), and, 
in addition, setting forth the likely im-
pact that intervention will have on the 
expeditious progress of the meeting. A 
Request to Appear shall be filed with 
the Secretary to the Board either with 
the Request to Intervene or at least 20 
days prior to the meeting scheduled to 
consider the Petition. 

(5) Intervenor is bound. Any Request 
to Intervene shall include a statement 
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